
Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 

Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation 

as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any 

loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 

announcement. 

 

 
(the “Company”) 

 

CHANGE IN COMPANY SECRETARY 

 

The Company announces that Mr. Kwong Chun Chung (“Mr. Kwong”) has resigned as the 

company secretary of the Company with effect on 10 August 2017. 

 

The Company is pleased to announce that Ms. Leung Pui Ling (“Ms. Leung”) has been 

appointed as the company secretary of the Company with effect on 10 August 2017. Ms. 

Leung is an associate member of The Hong Kong Institute of Chartered Secretaries and The 

Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators of the United Kingdom respectively. 

 

The board of directors of the Company would like to take this opportunity to express its 

gratitude to Mr. Kwong for his valuable contribution to the Company during his tenure of 

service and to welcome Ms. Leung on her appointment. 

 

By Order of the Board 

Tang Yat Sun, Richard 

Chairman 

 

Hong Kong, 10 August 2017 
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